WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING
MARCH 3, 2008

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday March 3, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers of Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Beth Zajac, Council Members – Bob Hathaway, Monte Porter, Joe Riffle, Jeff Tate and Ty Tracy.  Also present were Jim Damschroder, Don Rozick, Karen Schepman, Steve Bennington, Marianne Prue, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Barb Runion and Bob Rickard.  Council Member Judy Karchner was excused.

Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee of February 18 and Sewer Separation Committee of February 20 were approved as presented.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION

Don Rozick, Assistant Scout Master, thanked the Village workers for moving their trailer from the park during the recent flood.  He reported the Scouts would like to hold a flag burning ceremony at Veterans Park on June 14th.  They would like to place containers around town to collect old flags from the residents so they could be disposed of properly.  He also reported that Eagle Scout Brian Mason had done the concrete base for the second cannon at the park and would like to place a plaque at the base of the cannon.  The American Legion will also be asked to take part in the ceremony.  Tracy made a motion to allow the Flag Ceremony, Riffle second.  VOTE – Yeas – Tracy, Riffle, Hathaway, Porter, Tate   Nays – None   MOTION CARRIED  5-0  Tracy made a motion to allow the plaque to be placed at the base of the cannon, Hathaway second.  VOTE – Yeas – Tracy, Hathaway, Porter, Riffle, Tate   Nays – None  MOTION CARRIED  5-0  Council requested the Fire Department be notified of the event.

Marianne Prue from the Urban Forestry Division of the Ohio Department Natural Resources presented information on the Emerald Ash Borer and the $10,000 matching grant the village received for the removal and replacement of Ash trees.  She reported that the village is not infested at this time, but could be in the near future.  Once the trees are infested, they die very quickly and can be a hazard.  There are forty-eight trees to be removed from the boulevards and public right-of-ways.  The project is to be completed by May 31st.
Jim Damshroder asked what the status is of his complaint regarding the lighting at the Elementary School.  Mayor Harman indicated Scott Schroeder from Poggemeyer along with Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles will be doing meter testing to see if they are in compliance.  Damschroder will be notified with their findings.

REPORTS

ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL – Riffle reported the meeting with the committee and BOPA for the lineman interviews would be held at 9:00 a.m. Saturday March 15 at the utility building.  Riffle would also like to discuss the clerk-treasurer salary at that time.

PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway reported Pemberville Road was flooded on both sides from the recent rain and snow and requested that this be looked at with the sewer separation project.  Hathaway also expressed concern about the catch basins at Cherry and Erie Streets that need to be cleaned.  Rickard will check to see if they need rebuilt.  Riffle 
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL-REGULAR MEETING-3/3/08-PAGE 2
expressed concern about First Street breaking up and asked Rickard to look into patching the streets for the time being.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Porter presented Rec Board minutes from the last meeting.  He indicated he will be gone one meeting in April.

FINANCE – Tracy reported Poggemeyer has submitted an application for a STAG grant for the sewer separation project.  PDG is also working on an updated estimate for the project.  Tracy will set another meeting when the estimate is received.

Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1442 in the amount of $58,373.50, Tate second.  VOTE – Yeas – Tracy, Tate, Riffle, Hathaway, Porter   Nays – None  MOTION CARRIED  5-0
PUBLIC SAFETY – Tate – No report
RECREATION & PARK DEVELOPMENT – Karchner – Zajac reported Karchner wanted to commend the employees for a job well done during the recent snow storm.

WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported Ben Brien is working toward his Roads Scholar 2 certification and will be attending all six classes.

CLERK-TREASURER – Zajac presented the following ordinance for Council’s consideration:


ORD. 4-2008 – Approving 2008 Appropriations of $5,000,237.07 – Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Tracy second.  VOTE – Yeas –Riffle, Tracy, Tate, Hathaway, Porter   Nays – None  MOTION CARRIED  5-0  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance 4-2008, Tracy second.  VOTE – Yeas – Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Porter, Tate  Nays – None   MOTION CARRIED  5-0

Zajac reported she would be setting up an account at STAR Ohio.

Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:50 p.m.


Mayor Richard Harman

Clerk-Treasurer Elizabeth Zajac
